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NOTICE TO LICENSEES 

 

Notice #   2018-105                                                         Issuing Division:  Enforcement Division 

    

DATE:  DECEMBER 13, 2018       

TO:  ALL LICENSEES AND INTERESTED PERSONS  

FROM:   RYAN SULLIVAN, SENIOR AGENT      

SUBJECT:  ANNUAL REPORTING REQUIREMENTS FOR ALL MANUFACTURERS 

AND DISTRIBUTORS OF GAMING DEVICES    

 

Pursuant to Nevada Gaming Commission Regulation 14.180(6) and Nevada Revised Statue 

463.650, this notice will serve as a reminder to all manufacturers and distributors of gaming 

devices.  

The Gambling Devices Act of 1962, 15 U.S.C. §§ 1171-1178, requires registration by any 

person or entity engaged in the business of manufacturing, repairing, reconditioning, buying, 

selling, leasing, using, or making available for use by others any gambling device before any 

such device enters interstate or foreign commerce. 

The registration form is located on the website of the United States Department of Justice 

(DOJ) at www.justice.gov/criminal-oeo/gambling-device-registration. 

On or before the 15th day of January of each calendar year, you must provide the Board a 

copy of the documentation evidencing registration with the United States Attorney General 

pursuant to the provisions of the Gambling Devices Act of 1962, 15 U.S.C. 1173, for the 

ensuing year. 

A copy of the DOJ letter confirming your compliance must be submitted to the Board via email 

to slots@gcb.nv.gov and maintained in your records.   

For additional clarification, please contact the Enforcement Division’s Operations Unit at the 

email address above or at 702-486-2020. 
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